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Pond Happenings 
A Monthly Newsletter 

Published by the Greater 
Phoenix Pond Society 

July 2015  

It’s that time of the year… dues are due! 

 

2015 Dues are $25.00 per individual/family and are 

payable by December 31st.   

 

Please send your payment to: 

Ed Tunstall  

5439 E. Dolphin Ave. 

Mesa, AZ 85206-2208 

There will be no meeting in July 
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Pond Happenings 

President's Letter 

 

Happy 4th of July! 
 
I think summer is definitely here.  I would like to thank Heather 
A. Bjornebo, DVM for giving a talk on the health of fish.  The 
talk was very interesting and informative.  Heather works at the 
Arizona Exotic Animal Hospital and is now a member of GPPS. 
  

Thanks, to everyone that returned the signs and other items from the Pond Tour.  There 
are still some signs and supplies hiding out there that need to be returned.  Email me 
and we will work something out to get them back in storage. Input from the pond tour 
participants was that the tour went very well and the weather cooperated nicely.  
Attendance seemed to be down a little and that’s something for all of us to brainstorm… 
how to increase attendance. 
 
The Home and Garden Show booth was a success.  We had quite a few of the tour 
attendees say that they heard about the tour from the Home and Garden Show.  If we 
use a video next year, we need to make sure the picture or video we use matches the 
size of the TV.  
 
I asked for some email input about an outreach project the club might want to sponsor 
as an activity.  Any ideas?  The only outreach that I know of is helping the Japanese 
Friendship Garden, but the timing was a little early for the majority of us.  As of yet I 
have not received any input.  Perhaps that is the input; GPPS members are too busy or 
not interested in a project.  I know we are all busy, but there could be some rewarding 
fun if we find the right project.  Please give it some thought. 
 
It is hot, Hot, HOT, so there will be no meetings in July and August.  The next meeting 
will be September 12th at the home of Ed and Susan Tunstall.  The address will be 
posted in the September newsletter. Hope to see you all there. 
 
Don Shaw 
GPPS – President 
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Pond Happenings 

 
June’s meeting was hosted by Don and Fern Shaw.  Dr. Heather Bjornebo, DVM from 
the Arizona Exotic Animal Hospital, did a presentation on fish health, including 
information on a variety of viral, bacterial, and fungal diseases and infections.  Dr. 
Bjornebo’s presentation was very informative.  Thank you to Dr. Bjornebo for presenting 
at the club’s meeting!! 
 
The Arizona Exotic Animal Hospital has two locations in the valley: 
 

Mesa Location 
744 N. Center St., Suite 101 
Mesa, AZ 85201 
(480) 275-7017 

NW Valley: 
20040 N. 19th Ave. Ste C 
Phoenix AZ 85027 
(623) 243-5200 
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W A N D A ’ S  W O R L D  

 
 
 
 
 

 
 
Wanda and the gang will be on summer vacation for July and August.  They’ll be back 
in September!! 
 
 
************************************************************************************************* 

 
EVENTS 

 
Riparian Preserve, Gilbert, AZ 
 
July 10th: Star Party and Sky Watch at the Observatory.  Sky Watch begins at 7:30 p.m. 
and the Star Party begins at dusk 
 
July 19th: Butterflies and Dragonflies.  This area is outstanding for stunningly beautiful 
butterflies, dragonflies and damselflies. Learn to identify local butterflies including the 
Painted Lady, Queen, and Fiery Skipper as well as common Dragonflies. Bring 
Binoculars, water, and a hat. The tour is free however there is a suggested $5 donation 
to the support the Riparian Preserve. Butterflies will be for sale for $10 as well. No 
reservations necessary. The third Sunday of each month from May - Sept. In October 
tours will start at 7:30 a.m. Meet at the Dragonfly Ramada inside of the Preserve. 
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GPPS Executive Committee 

President Don Shaw 602-332-8112 president@phoenixponds.com 

Vice President Jon Dean  vicepres@phoenixponds.com 

Secretary Sue Beard   secretary@phoenixponds.com 

Treasurer Ed Tunstall  treasurer@phoenixponds.com 

Event Coordinator Linda Vega  events@phoenixponds.com 

Newsletter Editor EJ Brooks  newsltr@phoenixponds.com 

Librarian Jeff Karsten  librarian@phoenixponds.com 

Webmaster Dennis Beard  webmaster@phoenixponds.com 

 
 
 
 

GPPS TECHNICAL COMMITTEE 
Jeff Karsten rj_kars10@yahoo.com 

Ed Tunstall lctricfrog@cox.net 

Jon Jolly tcferret@hotmail.com 
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2015 – YEAR AT A GLANCE MEETINGS AND EVENTS 

January 
 10th: Meeting – 9:am 

Host: Julie Riley 
Topic: Sand Dollar HOA Pond 

February  
 14th: Meeting - 9am 

Margaret T. Hance Park 
Agenda: GPPS Business and 
Koi Show 

March 
 14th: Meeting - 9am 

Host: Lucy Ross 
Speaker: TBD 

April 
 11th: Meeting - 9am 

Host: Arturo & Linda Vega 
Speaker: Kenny Zelov – 
Horticulturist DBG: desert 
landscaping and design 

 24-26 - Home and Garden 
Show 

May  
 NO MEETING 
 9th: Annual GPPS Pond Tour - 

9:00 am-4:00 pm 

June 
 13th: Meeting – Don & Fern 

Shaw 
 

July 
 NO MEETING 
 Road Trip? 

August 
 NO MEETING 
 Road Trip? 

September 
 12th: Meeting – 9am 

Host: Ed & Susan Tunstall 

October 
 10th: Meeting - 9am 

Host: Jon & Kristy Jolly 
Topic: Pond Construction 

November 
 14th: Meeting – 9am 

Host: Jeff & Rita Karsten 
Topic: BOD Election 

December 
 19th: Meeting - 11am  

Host: Richard & Pet Smith  
Topic: P.A.R.T.Y. 

 Pot Luck Extravaganza 
 White Elephant Gift 

Exchange 
Fantastic Food & Fun 
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****Sale, Trade, or Free**** 

 
If you would like to advertise an item or service in the newsletter, 
send your submission to: newsltr@phoenixponds.com 

 
 

FREE Goldfish and Turtles, please contact Dave Nelson at 
(480) 357-7205 

 
 

 

 
Ailyn’s Pond (located around the Dobson Road and Ray Road area in Chandler) 
(602) 369-5522 
http://www.ailyns-pond.com/ 
ailyn@ailyns-pond.com 
 
 

 
We received a marketing email from Turtle Island Waterlilies. 

www.turtleislandwaterlilies.com 
 
 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
Don’t fish in my pond! 

 

 
GPPS Newsletter 

 
Monthly Submission Deadline: 18th of each month. Newsletters will be sent out the 
28th of each month. All submissions are subject to review and all materials become the 
property of GPPS. Due to space and timing, it is not guaranteed that all submissions 
will be printed.  Submissions can be emailed to newsltr@phoenixponds.com 

mailto:gskylstad@gmail.com
http://www.ailyns-pond.com/
mailto:ailyn@ailyns-pond.com
http://www.turtleislandwaterlilies.com/

